Regular Monthly Meeting October 11, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, October 11, 2012, 7:00 PM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips presented the monthly police report. Superintendent Phillips stated that he has done a speed survey on traffic traveling on Old Pittsburgh Road and found that the average speed was at or slightly less than the posted speed limit.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked that lines be painted on Old Pittsburgh Road

Mr. Bill Alexander, Old Pittsburgh Road, asked if a storm water issue could be looked into near his home. Solicitor Perrotta, suggested that the township engineer look into the matter and make a recommendation.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn. Motion carried.